Freedom of Information Act 2000 – renting private housing
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
I am contacting a few core cities to enquire about performance reporting on enforcement activity in the PRS. We are keen to look at some benchmarking data as we have two Council plan targets

• Number of private empty properties brought back into use

Answer: Number of private empty properties brought back into use from 01/04/16 to 28/02/17 = 217

• Number of PRS properties improved as result of Council intervention (advice, guidance, enforcement notices completed)

95 which is included in the above figure


Do you report to Cabinet/Member/Committee on annual activity in this area and if so is the report available on the website or for the public (i.e. can I get a copy)

The Assistant City Mayor for Housing is briefed on the empty homes performance/ annual activity on a quarterly and annual basis.  

Currently there is no report to Cabinet/Member/Committee on annual activity in this area available.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

